
 PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
  OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

March 24, 2023 

The Honorable Thomas E. Dernoga 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

Wayne K. Curry Administration Building 

1301 McCormick Drive 

Largo, Maryland 20774 

Dear Chair Dernoga: 

Enclosed for consideration by the County Council is a third supplementary appropriations bill 

for Fiscal Year (“FY 2023”).  

First, this legislation provides additional appropriation authority totaling $55,493,600 in 

the General Fund.  The additional resources will increase the Fiscal Year 2023 General Fund Budget 

from $4,226,635,200 to $4,282,128,800 as expressed in CB-56-2022. The legislation includes an 

adjustment in revenue estimates for the income tax receipts (increase of $11,400,000), use of fund 

balance (increase of $14,615,800) and Board of Education outside sources ($29,477,800). 

Specifically, this legislation provides $29.5 million in supplementary appropriations in the 

General Fund to incorporate the FY 2023 budget reconciliation transfer request from the Board of 

Education (previously passed by the County Council in October 2022) and cover unanticipated and vital 

costs needed to meet year end operational requirements. For the Board of Education reconciliation, the 

increase in outside sources revenue comes from federal ($12.2 million), State sources ($4.6 million) and 

use of Board fund balance ($12.6 million) in support of school-based initiatives across various 

expenditure categories. 

Additionally, this legislation appropriates additional resources to several County agencies to 

cover unanticipated and vital costs needed to meet year end operational requirements. Non-Board of 

Education supplemental resources supports the following operating expenses: (1) Office of the 

Information Technology – $3,615,700 to reimburse the Information Technology Internal Service Fund 

for agency technology allocation charges not received in FY 2022; (2) Board of Elections - $150,000 for 

overages in their operating expenditures; (3) Office of Central Services - $1,000,000 for utility and 

security costs at the former Cheverly Health Center site; (4) Fire/EMS Department - $19,705,800 for 

anticipated overtime expenditures and anticipated fringe benefits costs; and (5) Department of the 

Environment - $1,544,300 for mandated improvements to the Animal Services Division.  

Within the Department of Housing and Community Development, there is a reallocation between 

compensation and fringe benefits and operating expenses from personnel savings to support a 

HUD repayment and consultant services to cover a recent retirement and loan servicing requirements. 
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This legislation also reallocates video lottery terminal (VLT) funds within the General Fund from 

Non-Departmental based on the revised allocation set in CR-115-2022. Within Non-Departmental, a 

portion of funding allocated for PAYGO funding for Board of Education capital projects ($1,890,600) is  

now repurposed for: (1) free tuition for courses, certifications, developmental courses and apprenticeship 

training ($1.0 million) and a financial empowerment center ($64,000) at the Prince George’s Community 

College; (2) afterschool tutoring  program for 20 elementary schools ($800,000) at the Prince George’s 

Memorial Library; and (3) community notifications ($26,600) in the County Council. 

 

Finally, this legislation also provides $3,615,700 in additional appropriation to the Information 

Technology Internal Service Fund to restore the fund’s balance due to two unpaid agency technology 

allocation charges from FY 2022 (Department of Health - $2.7 million and Department of Permitting, 

Inspections and Enforcement - $900,000). The Fiscal Year 2023 Internal Service Fund Budget (Information 

Technology and Fleet Management) as expressed by CB-56-2022 increases from $69,928,300 to 

$73,544,000. 

 

The County Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is requested.  If you have any 

questions, please contact my office or Stanley A. Earley, Director, Office of Management and Budget 

(OMB), at (301) 952-3300. 

 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Angela D. Alsobrooks 

      County Executive 
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